M I N U T E S
IYNF Presidium meeting
03rd of January 2017
19:30 – 20:40
Approved 11th May 2018

Present: Ana Teresa Santos, Sabine Baumgarten, Thomas Gits
Absent: Tilo Podstatny
 

	Points to be discussed/decided:
	Conclusions/Decisions

	1.  Current state of affairs: crisis
	Esther Vallado presented her resignation from the position of Secretary General at IYNF still during her probation period, with an e-mail to the Presidium on the 26 December 2016. The termination of Esther’s employment is effective as of 25th December, date when the letter of resignation was signed.
From that moment on, the Presidium exceptionally constitutes the Head of Office.

	2. Update on Barbora’s situation and proposal of contract 30 hours/week
	Barbora Nechanicka has presented her resignation from the Finance and Office Coordinator if IYNF with a letter signed on the 27th December 2016 and sent to the Presidium by e-mail on the 28th December. Barbora’s employment will end after the notice period of two months, on the 28 February 2017. 
Negotiations have been going on to find a solution that can suit both sides. The proposal from the Presidium of a 30 hours a week contract has an overall positive response from Barbora; she sees it as a way to stay with IYNF.  She would be very happy with getting support from Adriana and Sarka and stresses mostly that she struggles with the amount of work. Barbora is not interested in the SG function as she likes the budget and administrative work and she can relax with doing financial work. It would help her a lot if she has more Czech support in the office. Everything is still vague for her, at this moment, as she has applied for another job and will get news about it by the end of the current week. 

	3. Update on approaching Adriana and Sarka for exceptional support
	Ana Teresa approached Adriana on the possibility to provide exception support to IYNF in this crisis situation. Adriana was not expecting to get this proposal. She would consider it as a short time option, 3 months sounds like a good proposal to Adriana. She states that doesn't want to carry big responsibilities. Adriana will let the Presidium know about her decision by the end of the week.
Thomas approached Sarka about the same possibility.  Sarka likes the plan and would be willing to work 2 days a week for IYNF, but only on very strong conditions. The Presidium will have to wait for ther final answer.
Both Sarka and Adriana will reply to the Presidium with their answer.

	4.  Update on the cooperation with Esther
	Sabine is going to call Barbora and possibly Sarka to understand better how to deal with the proposal from Esther of having a contract with working from Spain.

	5. Secretary General replacement: next steps  
	Sabine will try to clarify some information needed to evaluate Esther’s proposals.
The Presidium will have a Skype meeting with Esther on the 5th January at 17h CET and discuss her possible cooperation in the near future.
Ana Teresa will contact previous applicants of the last SG recruitment round. 

	6. Bonus Esther and Barbora
	The Presidium decides in favor for the bonuses.






